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From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Thursday, 27 August 2015 7:18:25 AM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine would cause unreasonable damage to these important
values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed to consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment reports ignore the protection considerations
contained in the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity offsets policy for
major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp impacts can be
avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset. The
Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by Federal
Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau swamps
from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at the
Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy when read with Federal Government's
swamp protection precedent, if the Commission decides to recommend approval
for this proposal it must also recommend a condition to protect all
nationally threatened swamps. If the recommendation does not seek to protect
these swamps, then that recommendation could not be consisted with the draft
SEPP.







I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Fabiola Case


Thursday, August 27, 2015 - 07:18












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Monday, 24 August 2015 3:09:07 PM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine continues to cause unreasonable damage to these
important values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset.
The Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by
Federal Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau
swamps from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at
the Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy and Federal Government precedent, if the
Commission decides to recommend approval for this proposal it must also
recommend a condition to protect all nationally threatened swamps.


I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited







treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Felix Ossig-Bonanno


Monday, August 24, 2015 - 15:09












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Thursday, 27 August 2015 10:29:42 AM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified Springvale mine extension
proposal to protect World Heritage, National Heritage and the Coxs River, and
in consequence the mine would cause unreasonable damage to these important
values.


I believe that the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, acted properly in
requesting a second review hearing as important environmental concerns were
not adequately considered under the existing mining policy. The current
mining policy requires economics of the resource to be the primary
consideration in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the
Department of Environment and Planning’s assessment and addendum reports
for this proposal unreasonably discounted the value of the natural
environment and the need for its continued protection.


The Department's brief consideration of the draft mining policy in its
addendum assessment report failed to consider whether future mine regulations
will produce a better or a worse environmental outcome than existing mining
arrangements. The intent of the draft mining policy is to ensure at the very
least that future mining will not produce worse environmental outcomes. The
Department's recommended conditions associated with the addendum assessment
should at least ensure that the environment is no worse off during future
mining operations than under existing operations. The Department's proposed
conditions fail that test.


The Department failed to recommend conditions that ensure the health of
streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment reports ignore the protection considerations
contained in the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity offsets policy for
major projects. The Department did not consider how swamp impacts can be
avoided and minimised under this policy, before being offset. The
Department’s assessment also ignored the precedent established by Federal
Environment Minister that has protected two important Newnes Plateau swamps
from being undermined by last three longwalls - 415, 416 and 417 at the
Springvale mine.


In accordance with the offset policy when read with Federal Government's
swamp protection precedent, if the Commission decides to recommend approval
for this proposal it must also recommend a condition to protect all
nationally threatened swamps. If the recommendation does not seek to protect
these swamps, then that recommendation could not be consisted with the draft
SEPP.







I also bring to your attention that the Department of Environment and
Planning made what I believe is an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River may continue. The Department has
assumed an environmental benefit to the Coxs River from the proposed limited
treatment of mine effluent, but this is incorrect. The correct baseline was
established when the development consent for this mine extension was lodged.
At that time, the Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the Wallerawang
Power Plant. This decision to transfer effluent to that power plant
eliminated the environmental discharges from the mine to the Coxs River. The
new proposal must replicate this arrangement if it is not to significantly
lower environmental outcomes for our drinking water supplies.


Springvale's salt laden effluent must be adequately treated to a suitable
standard and then piped directly to Mt Piper power plant, otherwise aquatic
life from its point of entry to Coxs River downstream through the World
Heritage Area to the stored waters of Lake Burragorang cannot flourish.


In line with the past waste elimination practice, I further request that if
the Commission recommends approval of this proposal it must also recommend
Springvale’s treated mine effluent be transferred directly by pipeline to
the Mt Piper power plant. As Mt Piper does not discharge effluent, the Coxs
River can be restored to health. The removal of this mine's toxic effluent
will help to protect Sydney's Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the
Greater Blue Mountains World Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Fiona Gray


Thursday, August 27, 2015 - 10:29












From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Wednesday, 2 September 2015 7:31:40 AM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the now amended mining SEPP,
2015.


The previous mining policy required economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the







Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s
environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Fiona Sonntag
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From:
To: pac pac
Subject: Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension Project
Date: Thursday, 3 September 2015 9:16:17 AM


Brian Gilligan
Chair
Planning Assessment Commission
GPO Box 3415
Sydney NSW 2001


Dear Mr Gilligan,


        Submission as an objection to proposal R032/15 - Springvale Mine Extension
Project


I request that the Planning Assessment Commission (the PAC) recommend refusal
of consent, as Centennial Coal has not modified the Springvale mine extension
proposal to adequately protect World Heritage, National Heritage, the Coxs
River, and Sydney’s water supply.


The PAC previously supported the proposal with recommendations about
improving the protection of swamps and resolving the pollution of the Coxs
River by discharges of mine-water effluent. The PAC noted in its summation
that the “benefits As Currently Understood (my emphasis) outweigh its
potential impacts”.


The “understanding” has changed: the swamps remain inadequately
protected, the polluting discharges to the Coxs River remain unresolved, and
the Minister for Planning, Rob Stokes, has requested a second review hearing
with particular reference to the changes in the now amended mining SEPP,
2015.


The previous mining policy required economics to be the primary consideration
in decision making processes. Under this policy, both of the Department of
Environment and Planning’s assessment reports for this proposal
unreasonably discounted the value of the natural environment and the need for
its continued protection. The Department did not therefore recommended
conditions that adequately protect the natural environment.


Likewise, the Department failed to recommend conditions which ensure the
health of streams and nationally endangered swamps on Newnes Plateau. The
Department’s assessment ignored the 2014 NSW Government’s biodiversity
offsets policy for major projects by not adequately considering how swamp
impacts can be avoided and minimised, before resorting to offsets. Avoiding
and minimisation saves the swamp; offsetting sanctions their potential
destruction.


In accordance with the offset policy and the State and Federal Government’s
listing of swamps for maximum protection, the Commission, if opting to
recommend approval for this proposal, should also recommend a condition to
protect all nationally threatened swamps.


The Department has seemingly made an incorrect decision in recommending that
mine effluent discharges to the Coxs River be continued. The Department has
apparently assumed that the proposed limited treatment of mine effluent
environmentally benefits  the Coxs River, but this disregards the original
baseline as established when the development consent for this mine extension
was lodged. Originally, Springvale mine diverted its effluent to the







Wallerawang Power Plant, thereby eliminating the mine’s
environmentally-impacting discharges to the Coxs River. The new proposal must
ensure a similar outcome.


Only by treating Springvale's salt laden effluent to a suitable standard and
then directly piping it to the Mt Piper Power Plant, will it be possible to
avoid compromising aquatic life in the Upper Coxs R and onward downstream
through the World Heritage Area into the stored waters of Lake Burragorang.
The removal of this mine's toxic effluent will help to protect Sydney's
Drinking Water Supply and the integrity of the Greater Blue Mountains World
Heritage Area.


Thank you for considering this submission as an objection to the Springvale
Mine Extension Project.


Yours sincerely,


Fiona Stewart


Thursday, September 3, 2015 - 09:16

























 
27th August, 2015 
 
Dear Committee Members Of PAC, 
 
I am writing this letter in support of the Springvale Mine Extension which is due to be heard at 
the second PAC hearing scheduled for Thursday 3rd September 2015. 
 
As a current Lithgow City Councillor, and a life time resident of Lithgow, I cannot stress 
enough how vital this project is to our district. Over the years, I have witnessed many 
industries in our area fall by the wayside, many of which were coal mines. Each time our area 
experienced these losses, some quite large, the local community picked itself up from the 
ground, dusted themselves off, and battled on. This is how resilient and tough Lithgow is. We 
have taken plenty of hits, yet here we still are, a very proud and productive community. 
 
Unfortunately though, I cannot see us being so robust this time if Springvale fails to get the 
extension approval. Springvale Coal and Mt Piper power station should be classified as the 
ONE industry. Without Springvale Coal, then it is more than likely that Mt Piper power station 
will also be wound down. If these two industries were to close, then the impact to this area 
would be so devastating, one cannot fathom what will eventuate. It's not only the families who 
are involved in these industries who would suffer, but the flow on would dramatically effect 
local businesses, schools, TAFE, medical centres just to name a few. Yes, it seems extreme, 
but they are the facts. More job losses would occur in all of the above, which I feel will create 
lots of distress to these families, some of which may never fully recover. 
 
I understand that the most compelling argument from those opposing this mine is the water 
quality being discharged from Springvale Colliery. I am aware that these issues have been, 
and will continue to be addressed by Centennial in the most professional manner. Centennial 
has always proven it's committed to the environment, and is constantly communicating with 
the relevant authorities, including Lithgow Council and the EPA, in keeping its obligation to 
minimise any effect it's mining has on the environment.  
 
I personally feel that this argument against Springvale does not have much merit. Consistency 
is what those who oppose this mine are failing to deliver. This is a semi-rural community, so 
who monitors the poison used for controlling, blackberries, noxious weeds etc? They have 
always been used without regulation, and would most certainly end up in the Cox's River 
eventually. Not to mention all of our local roads which have fuel and oil on them washed away 
whenever the rains come, they too will all end up down the same river. It always has, and it 
always will. Why then is this any different than the quality coming out of Springvale Colliery? 
In fact, at least there are regulations stipulated on Centennial's operations before discharging. 
 
Any suggestion that Springvale's discharge will poison Sydney's water supply is in my 
opinion, utterly ridiculous and pure scaremongering.  
 
I am therefore pleading for common sense when making your final determination on 
Springvale Colliery, as I fear of the consequences if the decision made by PAC is the wrong 
one.  
 
Thanking You, 
Councillor Frank Inzitari. 
Lithgow City Council 
 





